

Medicine, Biomedical Sciences, Health and Social Care Sciences

Reference F0I2012-2013 023 [Linked to F0I2012-2013 022 and F0I2012-2013 019]

Cranmer Terrace, London, SW17 ORE

Switchboard: +44(0)20 8672 9944

www.sgul.ac.uk

30 November 2012

Dear Sir / Madam,

Thank you for your recent Freedom of Information request and I write with more information following our recent correspondence and your further enquiry.

FURTHER ENQUIRY

16 November 2012

... 1. The UKCAT scores you provided were for 2009 and 2010, however I asked for those for 2011/12. Would it be possible to have these? There was also no indication of which candidates were successful or unsuccessful in terms of receiving an offer, nor the relevant cut off score - would it be possible for this information also to be supplied, with the 2011/12 figures? ...

RESPONSE

Further to our letter of 27 November I now write with the further information on data held by SGUL.

I apologise for the delay with responses to your various enquiries during refinement of your request, and I would assure you that we have made efforts to source relevant data and ensure the accuracy of data across the different years.

I understand that the outstanding issue from your request was that of UKCAT data for 2011.

I would confirm that we do not actually hold data for the 2011 entry. This was never collected. SGUL did not use UKCAT in pre-selection prior to 2012 and on that basis, we cannot supply a relevant cut-off score for 2011.

Whilst writing may I advise that if you are not happy with the way in which we have handled your request, you can appeal by writing to the Secretary and Academic Registrar of the institution:

Sophie Bowen
Secretary and Academic Registrar
St George's University of London
Cranmer Terrace
Tooting
London
SW17 ORE

The Information Commissioner has authority and responsibility under the Freedom of Information Act and you can contact the Information Commissioner's Office by email at (data@dataprotection.gov.uk), or at the following address:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

For more information see the Information Commissioner's Office – Freedom of Information website: http://www.ico.gov.uk/what_we_cover/freedom_of_information.aspx

May I ask you to direct future FOI requests for SGUL to myself at sdurkin@sgul.ac.uk, or to the generic email address FOI@sgul.ac.uk for the sake of expediency.

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any further queries.

Yours faithfully,

Sheila Durkin Governance Manager